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Question Number: W628-06 
 
Question: 
Senator Marshall asked in writing: 
 
In question W291-06 your department has indicated that 23 consultations have taken 
place with members of the higher education sector regarding the HEWRRs changes.  
However, only one of these consultations has been with employees or their 
representatives (National Tertiary Education Union) while the remaining 22 have 
been with universities or their representatives.  Does the Department consider 
consultation to be adequate to receive representations from workers within the higher 
education sector? 
 
Answer: 
As noted in W291-06, widespread consultation was conducted with higher education 
sector stakeholders by DEWR, DEST, Minister Andrews and Minister Nelson.  The 
answer to W291-06 refers only to consultation attended by DEWR and/or Minister 
Andrews.   




